
 

 

2022 Schofields Sparkler 
Week 4 Term 1 

 



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT 

WELCOME BACK 

Welcome to a new school year, an exciting time as our students start or return to their school journey. It 

hasn’t been the start any of us were hoping for or expected but everyone is making the most of it. 

The students are very happy to be back. Classes are very settled with students and staff working 

incredibly hard. 

Thank you to everyone for their patience, flexibility and cooperation. 

 

STAFFING AND CLASS CHANGES 

We have quite a few new staff members who I will endeavour to introduce to the community through 

our SkoolBag app over the coming weeks. We will organise virtual ‘meet the teacher’ sessions over the 

next few weeks. 

We may still need to make changes to classes as enrolments settle and we finalise numbers. We will 

keep you informed if this is the case. 

 

PRIMARY SCHOOL SPORTS ASSOCIATION (PSSA) 

Summer inter-school PSSA cancelled for Term 1. Representative pathways will continue including 

swimming, Ridges teams and pathways to State carnivals. 

We anticipate Winter PSSA will go ahead.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 6 2021 GIFT TO SCHOOL  

Representative shirts and OzTag jerseys donated by Year 6 2022 have arrived and will be used by 

students this year.  

Thank you, Year 6 - 2021!!!!!! 

 



COVID 

We have started the year under COVID settings. An online information session was held on Thursday 27 

January at 6pm to outline our COVID-smart measures and was very well attended. 

These key measures include: 

Rapid antigen test (RAT) kits will be provided to all students to help monitor your child’s health and 

minimise transmission of COVID-19 across our school. 

Wearing of surgical masks indoors is required for all staff and strongly recommended for all primary 

students. Masks will be provided by the school if required. 

Only fully vaccinated visitors essential to delivering and supporting learning or wellbeing can come on a 

school site. 

Students will be kept in their year groups on school grounds, with staggered drop-off and pick-ups, 

break times, playground and canteen access to minimise the spread of COVID-19 across cohorts. 

We will continue to use good hygiene, enhanced cleaning, good air flow and ventilation in learning 

spaces, as well as physical distancing practices. 

 

P&C NEWS 

The P&C annual general meeting (AGM) will be held at 7pm on Monday 7 March 2022. The regular P&C 

meeting will immediately follow the AGM. 

All executive roles will be declared vacant and elections held. Role descriptions are attached to this 

newsletter. 

It would be great to see as many parents and caregivers as possible contributing to this invaluable 

school and community organisation. 

To be eligible to vote at the meeting you must be a financial member of the P&C. This is usually 

collected as a gold coin donation at the AGM, however as this meeting may be held online we have 

made a new arrangement. 

To vote at the AGM please send a gold coin with your child in an envelope with your child’s name, class 

and your name. A list of eligible voters will be generated for the meeting. 

P&C Federation newsletter can be found at the following link E-Bulletin | 4 February (mailchi.mp) 

https://mailchi.mp/pandc.org.au/e-bulletin-4-february?e=4ebaf7eab5


P&C INFORMATION 

 



 



 



 



 



 



PARKING ON ST ALBANS RD 

The corner of St Albans Rd and Lambeth St is marked by a yellow line in the gutter. This indicates a No 

Stopping zone. Vehicles which stop in this area can be fined. 

Blacktown City Council information sheet on school zone offences is below.  

 



COURTESY TO OUR NEIGHBOURS 

Please be courteous to our neighbours by not blocking driveways.  Blacktown Council has clearly marked 

the road, as indicated in the photograph, showing the area where parking is prohibited.  If you park in 

this area you are actually blocking two driveways.  Riverstone Police have been contacted and will be 

making extra patrols around the school during mornings and afternoons. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

Bus Safety Week reminds all road users to ‘Be Bus Aware’  

Our school bus operator Busways is reminding all road users, parents, and students to ‘be bus aware’ as 

part of Transport for NSW’s Bus Safety Week campaign, running Feb 21 - 27.  

Part of the ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign, Bus Safety Week sees Governments, bus operators, and 

emergency services raise awareness about the importance of being safe in and around buses and spread 

the message to ‘Be Bus Aware’.  

Busways Managing Director Byron Rowe said motorists need to be aware that buses are large and heavy 

vehicles that cannot stop quickly.  

“When a bus is forced to brake heavily it can cause passengers to be thrown around inside the bus,” he 

said. “During Bus Safety Week we are educating the community to give buses room and not pull out in 

front of them. We all have a part to play in bus safety, whether you’re a pedestrian, motorist or bus 

passenger.”  

Bus Safety Week provides a timely reminder to parents to have a talk with their children about bus 

safety; to motorists when giving way to buses; to pedestrians to make sure they are alert of their 

surroundings; and to cyclists to ensure they can see where buses are.  

The ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign has been developed with input from Bus NSW, NSW Police and Transport 

for NSW.  

For more information on bus safety or to learn about Transport for NSW’s ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign, 

visit https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/-be-bus-aware 
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"Schofields Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of 

publication. The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement or recommendation 

of any product or service by the NSW Department of Education or Schofields Public School”. 


